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Approval of Dublin, Calif., Wind-Power Project Upsets Environmentalists

Jan. 31--DUBLIN, Calif. -- The East Alameda Board of Zoning Adjustments
approved permits Thursday for about 1,700 wind-power turbines in the
Altamont Pass, and environmentalists, unhappy about how the board has
addressed turbine-caused bird deaths, vow to appeal the decision.

Jeff Miller, spokesman for the Center for Biological Diversity,
contended Thursday that the permits still are not backed by an accurate
environmental review -- which he said was the case when the turbine
permits were first granted in the 1980s.

"The county is poised to make the same mistake it made 20 years ago,"
Miller said. 

He had asked the board to wait as more studies about bird-of-prey
mortality in the Altamont will be released in coming months. With more
information, the board could make a better decision, he said.

But lawyers representing energy companies applying for the permit
renewals, and owners of land where the turbines reside, said efforts to
offset the bird deaths are being made. There is no need, they said, to
wait any longer. 

Zoning board members agreed. The conditions set forth Thursday are
flexible, they said, and if new methods to reduce bird deaths are
devised in the future, they can be required, said zoning board member
Larry Gosselin. "We're not acting in haste," he said.

The Alameda County planning staff imposed a 20-year permit expiration
date, and a permit review every five years. Previously, no expiration
date had been proposed.

The controversy began in November, when the zoning board renewed permits
for about 1,500 turbines. The zoning board's decision outraged
representatives from the Center for Biological Diversity and
Californians for Renewable Energy, who claim turbine owners and
operators do little to curb bird deaths. The two groups appealed the
decision to the Alameda County Board of Supervisors a week after the
November decision. 

In December, the three-member board delayed the decision until the
county planning staff could iron out details of a task force to address
windmill bird deaths.

The board agreed on Jan. 15 to hold off again on making a decision so
the county could review a pending lawsuit filed by the Center for
Biological Diversity against two turbine owners and operators. Alameda
County was not named in the suit.

CARE and the Center for Biological Diversity want assurances from the
county and turbine operators that efforts to reduce bird deaths will
actually move forward. They say a new environmental report would
establish those conditions.

Altamont Pass hosts the largest wind farm in the nation, with about
5,000 turbines dotting Alameda and Contra Costa counties. The area is
also home to one of the largest populations of golden eagles -- a state-
and federally protected species -- as well as large populations of
several other birds of prey. The pass also is in the middle of a major
bird migratory path.

The combination has proved deadly for the birds. During the past 20
years, about 22,000 birds, including 400 to 600 golden eagles, have died
after flying into the turbine blades, according to a study by
BioResources Consultants in Ojai.
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